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It was a working day for the school, Tuesday 10th August 2010, when I entered its serene campus. The school, unlike many in the heart of the city of Chennai, enjoys a large campus with large open spaces and beautiful trees. 

I met Mrs. Lakshmi Suryanarayana, the Director of the school. The first introduction to the sincere efforts made by the school towards child education, was the huge gathering of students listening to a lecture on the impact of cancer on society and mankind. There was absolute silence maintained by those young kids and they were listening to the lecture with undivided attention. After the lecture, Lakshmi introduced me to the students. She asked questions in English and they answered back with confidence without any hesitation or fear. Note all the students are from the underprivileged section of the society. Lack of communication skills had kept the underprivileged in the same state across generations. The efforts of OMHS in this direction are strongly commendable.

Next we visited a section that trains the kids on variety of skills – Crafts, a language lab, a computer lab and tailoring. The teachers of these units showed me the different articles made by the kids as a part of their curriculum. This was very impressive. What is astounding is the amount of effort the teachers would have taken to train the kids.   I also met Ms. Shoba Narayana, a volunteer who is incharge of the language labs. She explained the curriculum that she will be following – primarily to improve comprehension and communication skills. 

After the visit to this section, I suggested to Lakshmi that we should access the infrastructure available in the school. We started visiting the classrooms and the noon meal section. The site was slightly pathetic. The buildings have started collapsing – much because of the salty winds that blow near the seashore. Water supply is available only for half of the stretch of the classrooms and similar is the electricity. The school needs more toilets and also taps. The noon meal cooking area should be broadened. In spite, of all these restrictions, the teachers are motivated and work with a sense of participation; the noon meals are cooked very hygienically and served on clean plates. 

Further I discussed with Lakshmi on the funding part. The school receives some amount of funding from the Theosophical society – to the tune of Rs. 25 lakhs per year. This is certainly not sufficient to maintain the school and pay the teachers. The teacher salaries are pathetically low (half of what a car driver earns in the city of Chennai) and need to be improved significantly. My recommendation is that it should be doubled.

To sum up this is a school that is committed to the cause of education and has lot of potential to expand its activities. Please do your mite to help its cause.

(Note: My Niece, Nithya who accompanied me to OMHS has taken many photographs of the school, which I will upload once she sends it to me.)

V. Kamakoti

